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April ICC Meeting: Planning/modification: “Family Focus” Moved to June (October is an alternative if June is not a convenient time for most families) due to the fluid situation related to meetings/gatherings secondary to COVID 19. Beacon Health Options no longer supporting outside meetings through at least 5/31/2020. A meeting room at OEC is reserved for up to 50 people 8:30-3:30 April 6th, 2020 at OEC 450 Columbus Blvd, Hartford, CT 06103 2 North Meeting room B. Committee would like the lead agency to explore remote options (for both possible ICC and Provider meeting attendees). Meeting to be confirmed 1 week out to determine need to cancel or proceed. Request made to contact Dr. Milanese regarding possible attendance and update on concerns related to COVID-19. She had expressed a scheduling conflict for the April meeting, but the lead agency will reach out to request her input if she becomes available. Her presence on the agenda at the earliest possible meeting date will be explored.
Concerns related to Outbreak of COVID 19 and impact to the Birth23 systems ability to provide supports to families and children: Directive from ECTA requested by Cindy Jackson and forwarded to all the Providers by the Lead Agency had helpful general guidelines from previous H1N1 outbreak.
Concerns and questions raised:

Remote coaching services? When can they start? What is acceptable format to provide that meets

the HIPAA/FERPA regulations: ZOOM is approved (Facetime is NOT)

                      Federal relief for lost revenues

                      Staff shortages related to childcare issues secondary to school closings

                      Are LEA staff available to attend Transition Meetings through Remote EI format?   

                      (Andrea Brinnel is looking into this)

                      Can Birth23 Providers continue to provide services to children after they turn 3 until the                                                 school system is ready to receive them?

Are there any additional liability concerns related to interventionist entering a family’s home if they contract the virus?

Impact on timelines, referrals, number of people at IFSP? How will this impact

Will the Lead Agency be drafting home visiting guidelines related to this current situation?

If a provider cannot provide services in daycare setting (but was willing to) is this coded as family canceled?

Plan of going forward: ICC will contact Lead Agency for clarification of concerns, Executive Committee of the ICC will reconvene via conference call March 19 1-2pm remotely, monitor situation and consider impact statement                                         
Executive Committee requested Set up of an additional conference call Thursday March 19th with an invitation to request Alice Ridgway on the call to address questions and concerns related to the COVID 19 outbreak related to delivery of services, financial considerations, etc. Lead agency will set up call for March 19th 1-2 pm.

Next Meeting: March 19th 1-2 pm, 2020 via conference call. Information to follow as available.
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ICC Executive Committee Minutes





ICC Members Present Via Phone: Cindy Jackson, Leona Adamczyk, Elaine Balsley, Andrea Brinnel, Elizabeth Teller, Myra Watnick


Also attending: Jane Hampton CPAC





Introductions





Agenda topics for this call:


H.B. 5328 An Act Concerning The Role Of Birth-To-Three Service Providers At Planning And Placement Team Meetings


April ICC Planning/modification


Covid19 Planning and potential impact





Summary of discussion:





H.B. 5328: Cindy Jackson, Chairperson, opened the discussion with brief overview of the proposed bill stating the impact the bill would have by changing the Birth23/service coordinator role from family support (reimbursable under Medicaid) to a more educational role with direct recommendations to the LEA. The supportive role has helped parents advocate for their children’s needs and when appropriate they can help clarify what has been successful in the home and community environments during the child’s enrollment in Birth23. 





Cindy Jackson and Myra Watnick both stated that they wanted to disclose that they personally wrote letters opposing this legislation due to concerns related to usurping the parental role, funding challenges related to a more educational role versus family support role, negative impact on relationship between families and their LEA and between providers and LEAs





Cindy Jackson opened conversation up for members to weigh in and to ask Andrea Brinnel from SDE to weigh in. Andrea Brinnel was also concerned about the proposed changes. She highlighted the difference in environments moving from Birth23 model and the desire to build positive relationships while gathering information at this critical intersection. Leona Adamczyk, Vice Chair, presented both sides of possible parental impact promoting parents empowered and prepared to speak to their child’s needs as most desirable, however, there are instance when parents might be less comfortable presenting a comprehensive picture of their child’s strengths and challenges and does not feel this bill is the answer.


Plan going forward: H.B. 5328-monitor 































































